From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 28, 2020 3:33 PM

To: Faganello, Tara MAH:EX; Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX; Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX

Cc: Hitchen, Daniel MAH:EX
Subject: RE: Meeting with UDI

Meeting is Thursday morning, so if we can get the note by EOD Tuesday, that would be appreciated.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Faganello, Tara MAH:EX Sent: February 28, 2020 3:02 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX; Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX; Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX

Cc: Hitchen, Daniel MAH:EX
Subject: RE: Meeting with UDI

From my perspective if we can get an eApps request we can get this moving. In order to balance work loads, when is the meeting?

Dan pls direct to Jessica Brooks

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: February 28, 2020 2:53 PM

To: Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX < Kaye.Krishna@gov.bc.ca >; Faganello, Tara MAH:EX < Tara.Faganello@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: FW: Meeting with UDI

Hi Kaye/Tara,

Hoping we can get a rush BN for PO for this meeting, with a quick update on where the DAPR process is at, and what we are seeing in rental zoning use, including what communities are using it so far, how it has been used, and any further work we are doing on it with stakeholders or LGs at the moment.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX < Geoff. Meggs@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: February 28, 2020 2:40 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX < Selina.Robinson@gov.bc.ca >; Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX < Kaye.Krishna@gov.bc.ca >; Wade,

Debbie PREM:EX < Debbie.Wade@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Meeting with UDI

Craig, I'm meeting with Anne McMullin next week on a range of issues, including school tax and rental rezoning. I'd appreciate a note on the latest thinking in MAH on rental rezoning and permit approval processes. Also, you're welcome to join the meeting to update MSR.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Premier's Office West Annex, Parliament Buildings Victoria, BC, V8V 1K7 250 387-1715

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 28, 2020 2:53 PM

To: Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX; Faganello, Tara MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Meeting with UDI

Hi Kaye/Tara,

Hoping we can get a rush BN for PO for this meeting, with a quick update on where the DAPR process is at, and what we are seeing in rental zoning use, including what communities are using it so far, how it has been used, and any further work we are doing on it with stakeholders or LGs at the moment.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX Sent: February 28, 2020 2:40 PM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX; Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX; Wade, Debbie PREM:EX

Subject: Meeting with UDI

Craig, I'm meeting with Anne McMullin next week on a range of issues, including school tax and rental rezoning. I'd appreciate a note on the latest thinking in MAH on rental rezoning and permit approval processes. Also, you're welcome to join the meeting to update MSR.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Premier's Office West Annex, Parliament Buildings Victoria, BC, V8V 1K7 250 387-1715

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 28, 2020 2:49 PM

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Cc: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX; Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX; Wade, Debbie PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with UDI

Happy to arrange a note Geoff, and will join your meeting next week.

Take care, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX Sent: February 28, 2020 2:40 PM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX; Krishna, Kaye MAH:EX; Wade, Debbie PREM:EX

Subject: Meeting with UDI

Craig, I'm meeting with Anne McMullin next week on a range of issues, including school tax and rental rezoning. I'd appreciate a note on the latest thinking in MAH on rental rezoning and permit approval processes. Also, you're welcome to join the meeting to update MSR.

Geoff

GEOFF MEGGS

Chief of Staff, Premier's Office West Annex, Parliament Buildings Victoria, BC, V8V 1K7 250 387-1715

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 28, 2020 11:35 AM

To: White, Christine MAH:EX

Cc: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX; FIN FSA MIN OFF, FIN FSA MIN OFF FIN:EX

Subject: RE: January PCARD Transactions

Approved.

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: White, Christine MAH:EX Sent: February 28, 2020 10:23 AM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX; FIN FSA MIN OFF, FIN FSA MIN OFF FIN:EX

Subject: January PCARD Transactions

Hello,

Please review my PCARD purchases for January with corresponding receipts. Please approve by "replying all".

Thanks.

Christine White

Administrative Coordinator to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Room 310, Parliament Buildings

Cell: 250.812.8894 | Office: 778.974.6045

(3)

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 28, 2020 10:00 AM

To: Faganello, Tara MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Pilots

s.12; s.13

I'm going to let Alycia know that we are hoping to have news soon, but just a heads up that MSR will be speaking to the CHBA in mid-March, so will likely get more questions there as well.

And also flagging the note about Kelowna below in case your team is interested.

C

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Alycia Coulter

Sent: February 28, 2020 9:53 AM **To:** Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: Pilots

Hi Craig.

I had an inquiry about pilot projects for DAPR. I know we previously discussed this in late 2019 and curious on next steps.

We've also heard from members that the City of Kelowna is already embarking on a digital permitting system, if that fits with your criteria for pilots and not on your radar, as it is a DAPR recommendation to consider for other local govts.

Talk soon, Alycia

Alycia Coulter

Director, Government Relations

Canadian Home Builders' Association of BC

400-6400 Roberts Street, Burnaby, BC

V5G4C9

t. <u>604-432-7112 ex</u>	t. 30
www.chbabc.org	q
	_
	I
	l

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 26, 2020 5:58 PM

To: 'Buda, Mike'; Beale, William TRAN:EX

Subject: RE: News release from Mayors' Council calling on f/p funding of \$447M for e-buses

Thanks Mike – appreciate the heads up.

C

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Buda, Mike

Sent: February 26, 2020 2:27 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX; Beale, William TRAN:EX

Subject: News release from Mayors' Council calling on f/p funding of \$447M for e-buses

As discussed before, see attached for a draft of a NR we will likely be putting out after the MC mtg tomorrow. Let me know if you have any questions.

Michael Buda

Executive Director, Mayors' Council on Regional Transportation

m. 604-307-2839

- o. 778-375-7669
- e. mike.buda@mayorscouncil.ca
- t. @mikebuda

www.MayorsCouncil.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.

From:Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EXSent:February 26, 2020 4:30 PMTo:Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX

Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX; Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX; Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX; D'souza, Pamela

GCPE:EX

Subject: RE: Speaking Notes

Attachments: Bill 10 2nd Reading Speaking Notes-ca.docx

Hi Vanessa,

See attached for revised second reading notes – have printed and replaced in binder on this side.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX Sent: February 25, 2020 1:45 PM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX; Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX; Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX

Subject: FW: Speaking Notes

Importance: High

Craig, here you go:

From: Lane, Liz MAH:EX < Elizabeth. Lane@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: February 25, 2020 10:07 AM

To: Porcher, Elizabeth MAH:EX <Elizabeth.Porcher@gov.bc.ca>; Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX

<Vanessa.Gedney@gov.bc.ca>; Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX <Trish.Rorison@gov.bc.ca>; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX

<Pamela.Dsouza@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Tang, Lynne MAH:EX < Lynne. Tang@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Speaking Notes **Importance:** High

Hi All here are the following documents for the House Binder:

2nd reading speaking notes 3rd Reading speaking notes

Committee Stage speaking notes.

I will send section notes ASAP

Liz

Elizabeth Lane | Policy Analyst
Community Policy and Legislation Branch | Community and Management Services Division
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Direct: 778.698.3225 | Email: elizabeth.lane@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 26, 2020 7:43 AM
To: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX

Subject: FW: BiV: B.C. budget boosts housing funding, cuts off local government

Can we correct BIV about the acceleration rather than cut?

C

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

----- Original message -----

From: tno@gov.bc.ca

Date: 2020-02-26 7:03 a.m. (GMT-08:00)

To:

Subject: BiV: B.C. budget boosts housing funding, cuts off local government

BiV

Peter Mitham 26-Feb-2020 07:05

Copyright

Copyright
TNO
TNO
http://biv.com/article/2020/02/bc-budget-boosts-housing-funding-cuts-local-government
This e-mail is a service provided by Government Communications and Public Engagement and is only intended for the original addressee. All content is the copyrighted property of a third party creator of the material. Copying, retransmitting, redistributing, selling, licensing, or emailing the material to any third party or any employee of the Province who is not authorized to access the material is prohibited.

12

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 25, 2020 6:45 PM

To:Rayner, Jena MAH:EX; Laird, Patricia FIN:EXSubject:RE: PCARD & Receipts for JRayner- Feb2020

Approved – thanks.

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Rayner, Jena MAH:EX Sent: February 18, 2020 3:12 PM

To: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX **Cc:** Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: PCARD & Receipts for JRayner- Feb2020

Good Afternoon Pat,

Please see the attachment with my Feb 2020 PCard statement filled out and their receipts. Cc'd Craig for approval.

Thank you

Jena Rayner

Administrative Assistant to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Room 310, Parliament Buildings Office: 250-387-2283

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 25, 2020 6:40 PM

To: 'Carroll, Adam (INFC)'

Cc: Hunter, Lindsay (INFC); Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects

Hi Adam,

Thanks for following up -s.16

s.16

I'll follow up with them for

more details,^{s.16}

s.16

Would be great to talk through the options for getting the announcement made – what time are you available tomorrow? I have a window from 11-1130 our time, or 12:30-1:30, if either of those work on your end. Would be good to talk through a hybrid announcement approach that our staff have identified, or alternately some options about how we at least let those that were unsuccessful know so that they can move ahead with procurement and not miss the coming construction season.

Let me know what works on your end – I'll hold those times for now until I hear from you.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Carroll, Adam (INFC)
Sent: February 25, 2020 2:37 PM
To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Hunter, Lindsay (INFC); Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects

Hi Craig -

s.16

In terms of the balance of projects currently in INFC here, we have about 30 that are close to approval, but the remainder are undergoing the Duty to Consult/Environmental Assessment review by the department.

s.16

s.16

Best,

Adam

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX [mailto:Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, February 25, 2020 4:44 PM

To: Carroll, Adam (INFC) <a dam.carroll@canada.ca>

Cc: Hunter, Lindsay (INFC) < lindsay.hunter@canada.ca >; Ducker, Jayne MAH: EX < Jayne.Ducker@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects

Hi Adam,

Can we please connect today or tomorrow? This is become urgent if we are to have any possibility of arranging a joint event over the March shared break week.

As well, s.16

s.16

Hope to hear from you soon. Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: February 21, 2020 10:17 AM

To: 'Carroll, Adam (INFC)' <adam.carroll@canada.ca>

Cc: Hunter, Lindsay (INFC) < lindsay.hunter@canada.ca>; Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX < Jayne.Ducker@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects

Hi Adam,

Just checking in - have you been able to get an update from your side on where these are at, and whether there is an ETA? We would like to start putting together a plan for a series of events over the week of March 16th, but dont want to start locking travel and schedules down until we are sure that will be workable.

Thanks, Craig Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone. ----- Original message -----From: "Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX" < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca> Date: 2020-02-19 12:23 p.m. (GMT-08:00) To: "'Carroll, Adam (INFC)'" <adam.carroll@canada.ca> Cc: "Hunter, Lindsay (INFC)" < lindsay.hunter@canada.ca>, "Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX" < Jayne.Ducker@gov.bc.ca> Subject: RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects Hi Adam, My understanding is that all 94 (CCR and RNC funds), should be in. Most were completed last fall, s.16 Hoping that we could get an ETA on what a reasonable timing for planning an announcement for the full set of projects would be, as local governments were expecting to hear by the end of last year. Ideally, we would like to plan to communicate publicly in mid-March when both of our houses have an overlapping break week - happy to talk through some options for how we can do that once you have an update on your end. Thanks, Craig Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink C: 250-213-3187 E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca ----Original Message----From: Carroll, Adam (INFC) <adam.carroll@canada.ca> Sent: February 19, 2020 11:58 AM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca> Cc: Hunter, Lindsay (INFC) < lindsay.hunter@canada.ca> Subject: Re: Urgent call on ICIP projects s.22 How many completed project proposals have been sent in again? > On Feb 19, 2020, at 2:02 PM, Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca > wrote: > Hi Adam, s.22 and I should follow up with you. Can you please let me know if you have a window for us to talk today or tomorrow? She had committed to getting us an ETA on the full set of project approvals this week, as our minister is increasingly concerned about the delay in letting local governments know decisions. > Thanks, > Craig

>

> Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

>

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 25, 2020 10:20 AM

To: White, Christine MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Me

Both are approved.

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: White, Christine MAH:EX
Sent: February 25, 2020 10:17 AM
To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: Me

Hello,

s.22

s.22 Jena is good with both these

requests.

Thank you!

Christine White

Administrative Coordinator to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Room 310, Parliament Buildings Cell: 250.812.8894 | Office: 778.974.6045



Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 24, 2020 11:30 AM

To: XT:HLTH Ramsay, Shayne

Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX; Dominic Flanagan

Subject: RE: Feed BC

That makes sense – happy to wait for a briefing until there's a sense of whether there are opportunities, just wanting to make the connection.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Shayne Ramsay

Sent: February 24, 2020 11:24 AM **To:** Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX; Dominic Flanagan

Subject: RE: Feed BC

I will have Dominic follow up with Martha for an exploratory discussion about opportunities to work together and we can then schedule a briefing? All of our food programs are delivered by non-profits through a variety of means including direct preparation to purchase from third parties.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: February 24, 2020 10:49 AM

To: Shayne Ramsay < sramsay@bchousing.org Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX < Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca Molly MAH:EX < Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca Molly MAH:EX < Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca

Subject: FW: Feed BC

Hi Shayne,

MSR asked me to forward this to you, and see if the appropriate person on your team could follow up with Martha about the possibilities that might exist to look at the Feed BC program and how it might fit with some of our supportive housing sites where meals are provided. Happy to talk further with you or your team, and then I'm hoping that we can schedule a joint briefing/update for the two ministers once your teams have had a chance to look at opportunities that might exist.

Thanks - take care,

Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha. Anslow@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: January 31, 2020 1:01 PM

To: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX < Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca >; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Feed BC

Wonderful, thank you!

Hi Craig, we'd be happy to provide you/MAH staff and/or BC Housing with more information on Feed BC and learn about potential opportunities. Here's a one-pager that provides some high-level information only.

Thanks again, Martha

Martha Anslow

Director, Feed BC
Business Development Division
BC Ministry of Agriculture
5th floor, 545 Superior Street
Victoria, BC V8V 1T7
Martha.Anslow@gov.bc.ca
778-974-3831 (office)
250-360-6939 (cell)

From: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX <Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: January 31, 2020 12:32 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha.Anslow@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Feed BC

Hi Craig,

As discussed, please meet Martha via email. She is a Director, with the lead on Feed BC.

Martha, meet Craig. He is the Senior MA with MAH and he would be happy to connect you with staff and/or organize a meeting to see how we can get you more info and advance this opportunity.

Thanks both, Sam

Sam Godfrey

Senior Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture, British Columbia Mobile: 250 208 1359 | Office: 250 387 1023 Rm 325, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St., Victoria, B.C. V8V 1X4

This message, including any attachments to it, is not to be disclosed outside of the Provincial Government without prior written approval from the Ministry of Agriculture. If you have received this communication in error, please destroy the email message and any attachments immediately and notify me by telephone or by email.

From: Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha. Anslow@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: January 30, 2020 5:00 PM

To: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX < Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Feed BC

Hi Sam, no we haven't yet, we've been awaiting the scan from CITZ to advise us further on facilities, \$.13

s.13

s.13 Thank you very much!

Martha

Martha Anslow

Director, Feed BC
Business Development Division
BC Ministry of Agriculture
5th floor, 545 Superior Street
Victoria, BC V8V 1T7
Martha.Anslow@gov.bc.ca
778-974-3831 (office)
250-360-6939 (cell)

feed BC Bringing B.C. food to public institutions

From: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX < Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: January 30, 2020 3:23 PM

To: Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha. Anslow@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Feed BC

Hi Martha,

Have we done much work yet with BC Housing? I'm told they have more than 100 residences that provide food.

Sam Godfrey

Senior Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture, British Columbia Mobile: 250 208 1359 | Office: 250 387 1023 Rm 325, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St., Victoria, B.C. V8V 1X4

This message, including any attachments to it, is not to be disclosed outside of the Provincial Government without prior written approval from the Ministry of Agriculture. If you have received this communication in error, please destroy the email message and any attachments immediately and notify me by telephone or by email.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 24, 2020 10:49 AM

To: XT:HLTH Ramsay, Shayne

Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Feed BC

Attachments: Feed BC At a Glance - Jan 2020 One Pager.docx

Hi Shayne,

MSR asked me to forward this to you, and see if the appropriate person on your team could follow up with Martha about the possibilities that might exist to look at the Feed BC program and how it might fit with some of our supportive housing sites where meals are provided. Happy to talk further with you or your team, and then I'm hoping that we can schedule a joint briefing/update for the two ministers once your teams have had a chance to look at opportunities that might exist.

Thanks – take care, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX Sent: January 31, 2020 1:01 PM

To: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Feed BC

Wonderful, thank you!

Hi Craig, we'd be happy to provide you/MAH staff and/or BC Housing with more information on Feed BC and learn about potential opportunities. Here's a one-pager that provides some high-level information only.

Thanks again, Martha

Martha Anslow

Director, Feed BC
Business Development Division
BC Ministry of Agriculture
5th floor, 545 Superior Street
Victoria, BC V8V 1T7
Martha.Anslow@gov.bc.ca
778-974-3831 (office)
250-360-6939 (cell)

feed BC Bringing B.C. food to public institutions

From: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX <Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: January 31, 2020 12:32 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha. Anslow@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Feed BC

Hi Craig,

As discussed, please meet Martha via email. She is a Director, with the lead on Feed BC.

Martha, meet Craig. He is the Senior MA with MAH and he would be happy to connect you with staff and/or organize a meeting to see how we can get you more info and advance this opportunity.

Thanks both, Sam

Sam Godfrey

Senior Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture, British Columbia Mobile: 250 208 1359 | Office: 250 387 1023 Rm 325, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St., Victoria, B.C. V8V 1X4

This message, including any attachments to it, is not to be disclosed outside of the Provincial Government without prior written approval from the Ministry of Agriculture. If you have received this communication in error, please destroy the email message and any attachments immediately and notify me by telephone or by email.

From: Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha. Anslow@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: January 30, 2020 5:00 PM

To: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX < Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Feed BC

Hi Sam, no we haven't yet, we've been awaiting the scan from CITZ to advise us further on facilities, s.13

s.13 s.13

Thank you very much!

Martha

Martha Anslow

Director, Feed BC
Business Development Division
BC Ministry of Agriculture
5th floor, 545 Superior Street
Victoria, BC V8V 1T7
Martha.Anslow@gov.bc.ca
778-974-3831 (office)
250-360-6939 (cell)
feed BC Bringing B.C. food to public institutions

From: Godfrey, Sam AGRI:EX < Sam.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: January 30, 2020 3:23 PM

To: Anslow, Martha AGRI:EX < Martha. Anslow@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Feed BC

Hi Martha,

Have we done much work yet with BC Housing? I'm told they have more than 100 residences that provide food.

Sam Godfrey

Senior Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Lana Popham Minister of Agriculture, British Columbia Mobile: 250 208 1359 | Office: 250 387 1023 Rm 325, Parliament Buildings, 501 Belleville St., Victoria, B.C. V8V 1X4

This message, including any attachments to it, is not to be disclosed outside of the Provincial Government without prior written approval from the Ministry of Agriculture. If you have received this communication in error, please destroy the email message and any attachments immediately and notify me by telephone or by email.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 24, 2020 7:56 AM
To: McNish, James IRR:EX
Subject: In case you didn't see it

A nice story here:

Outside of pipeline tensions, signs of reconciliation at work

Globe and Mail
Monday, February 24, 2020
Page A06
By Justine Hunter
Copyright

25

Copyright

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant **Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink**

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

Lauren

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX February 22, 2020 7:48 PM Robinson, Selina MAH:EX FW: Riverview BCH Maintenance & Grounds Crew Recognition
Sent from my Samsung Ga	axy smartphone.
From: Shayne Ramsay Date: 2020-02-22 2:53 To: "Ashbourne, Craig I Cc: "Djonlic, Matt MMI Subject: Fwd: Riverviev FYI From: Lauren English	p.m. (GMT-08:00) MAH:EX"
To: Derek Doul Cc: Carol De Pa	21, 2020 10:04 AM ole ; Diana van den Camp oli ; Michael Flanigan ; Dale McMann iew BCH Maintenance & Grounds Crew Recognition
Derek & Diana	_
	with RHCS (Riverview Horticultural Centre Society) yesterday and I wanted to share their s, appreciation and recognition of the amazing work BC Housing Maintenance & Grounds verview.
point and a tru	his group has historically been very negative towards BC Housing. This is a real turning e credit to the hard work you, maintenance, and grounds have been doing on-site. In the site is looking better than ever".
Can you please	pass on the kind words to Joe & his maintenance and grounds teams?
Thank you.	



Lauren English MScPI | Director, Land Development – Riverview Lands | Real Estate - Development & Asset Strategies

O: 604-456-8869 | C: 604-561-4375 | lenglish@bchousing.org | www.bchousing.org | www.renewingriverview.com

From:

Sent:
February 21, 2020 10:17 AM

To:
'Carroll, Adam (INFC)'

Cc:
Hunter, Lindsay (INFC); Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX

Subject:
RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects

Hi Adam,

Just checking in - have you been able to get an update from your side on where these are at, and whether there is an ETA? We would like to start putting together a plan for a series of events over the week of March 16th, but dont want to start locking travel and schedules down until we are sure that will be workable.

Thanks, Craig

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

------ Original message ------From: "Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX"

Date: 2020-02-19 12:23 p.m. (GMT-08:00)

To: "'Carroll, Adam (INFC)"

Cc: "Hunter, Lindsay (INFC)", "Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX"

Subject: RE: Urgent call on ICIP projects

Hi Adam,

My understanding is that all 94 (CCR and RNC funds), should be in. Most were completed last fall, s 16

s.16

ETA on what a reasonable timing for planning an announcement for the full set of projects would be, as local governments were expecting to hear by the end of last year. Ideally, we would like to plan to communicate publicly in mid-March when both of our houses have an overlapping break week - happy to talk through some options for how we can do that once you have an update on your end.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

----Original Message----From: Carroll, Adam (INFC) Sent: February 19, 2020 11:58 AM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

```
Cc: Hunter, Lindsay (INFC)
Subject: Re: Urgent call on ICIP projects

s.22 How many completed project proposals have been sent in again?

> On Feb 19, 2020, at 2:02 PM, Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX wrote:

> Hi Adam,
> s.22 and I should follow up with you. Can you please let me know if you have a window for us to talk today or tomorrow? She had committed to getting us an ETA on the full set of project approvals this week, as our minister is increasingly concerned about the delay in letting local governments know decisions.

> Thanks,
> Craig
> Section 1. The project approval is the full set of project approval is the seek, as our minister is increasingly concerned about the delay in letting local governments know decisions.
```

> Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 20, 2020 9:35 AM

To: Ives, Jennifer LASS:EX; White, Christine MAH:EX

Cc: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Washington State Legislative Internship Program (Monday, March 2)

Hi Jennifer,

I'm sure the minister would be interested if her schedule allows. I've copied Christine in our office here, who will follow up about options for setting that up.

Take care, Craig

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

----- Original message ------

From: "Ives, Jennifer"

Date: 2020-02-20 9:34 a.m. (GMT-08:00)

To: "Ashbourne, Craig PREM:EX"
Cc: "Robinson, Selina PREM:EX"

Subject: Meeting with Washington State Legislative Internship Program (Monday, March 2)

Good morning Mr. Ashbourne,

The Parliamentary Education Office at the Legislative Assembly will be hosting a group of House and Senate Interns from the Washington State Legislature for an inter-jurisdictional visit from March 1-2, 2020. This annual exchange brings together our two Legislative Internship Programs for a range of joint-learning opportunities.

The Washington State delegates have expressed a particular interest in learning about housing matters in British Columbia and specifically work to address homelessness. Minister Robinson kindly met with this same group last year. As such, I am wondering if the Minister might be available to meet briefly with the delegates on Monday, March 2^{nd} . We will be using the Ned DeBeck Lounge for meetings on that date and could offer her a range of timing options. At this stage, I would suggest 10:30-11:00 am as a potential meeting time.

Thank you for considering our invitation. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Best regards,

Jennifer Ives-Fournet

Parliamentary Education Officer | Legislative Assembly of British Columbia

Phone: 250-356-1285 | Cell: 250-208-6577 | www.leg.bc.ca

Follow the Legislative Assembly of British Columbia on Facebook, Twitter & Instagram

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 18, 2020 10:12 AM

To: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX; Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Cc: White, Christine MAH:EX

Subject: RE: CALL FOR RECORDS - New FOI Request: MAH-2020-00988 (MO communication

with Sonia Furstenau or Adam Olsen): Pls respond by February 20

Any chance we have a list of those staff names, both CAs and leg staff, to make searching simpler?

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX Sent: February 18, 2020 10:00 AM

To: Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Cc: White, Christine MAH:EX; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: Re: CALL FOR RECORDS - New FOI Request: MAH-2020-00988 (MO communication with Sonia Furstenau or

Adam Olsen): Pls respond by February 20

Hi - this includes emails from the MLAs constituency assistants.

On Feb 17, 2020, at 11:40 AM, Henry, Molly MAH:EX < Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Does this request include CAs?

From: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX < Jayne.Ducker@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: February 16, 2020 8:33 AM

To: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX <Selina.Robinson@gov.bc.ca>; White, Christine MAH:EX

<Christine.White@gov.bc.ca>; Rayner, Jena MAH:EX <Jena.Rayner@gov.bc.ca>; Ashbourne, Craig

MAH:EX <Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; Henry, Molly MAH:EX <Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: CALL FOR RECORDS - New FOI Request: MAH-2020-00988 (MO communication with Sonia

Furstenau or Adam Olsen): Pls respond by February 20

Good morning – please see the call for records below.

Christine – can you please check Daniela and Matt's records?

All the best,

Jayne

From: FOI Economy Sector MAH:EX < FOI.Inbox@gov.bc.ca >

Sent: February 13, 2020 2:44 PM

To: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX < Jayne.Ducker@gov.bc.ca >; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >; Butler, Lisa M JTT:EX < Lisa.Butler@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: FOI Economy Sector MAH:EX < FOI.Inbox@gov.bc.ca >; Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX < Vanessa.Gedney@gov.bc.ca >; Porcher, Elizabeth MAH:EX < Elizabeth.Porcher@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: CALL FOR RECORDS - New FOI Request: MAH-2020-00988 (MO communication with Sonia Furstenau or Adam Olsen): Pls respond by February 20

Response is requested by: **Thursday February 20,** if possible. Please forward the responsive records to our team FOI inbox at FOI.Inbox@gov.bc.ca

The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing (MAH) has received the following new request (applicant type: Political Party):

Copies of all communication between the Minister/Minister of State/Premier, or their staff, and Sonia Furstenau or Adam Olsen, or staff on behalf of Sonia Furstenau and Adam Olsen. Restrict search to the Minister/Minister of State Offices. (Date Range for Record Search: From 9/1/2019 To 1/31/2020)

Please note:

- This is a cross-government request: XGR-2020-00969. Previous XGRs are 95324 (Furstenau) and 95331 (Olsen)
- If you have responsive records; please combine them into one clean pdf, ensuring duplicates are removed, and provide a second pdf version with program area rationale (harms highlighted).
- If you expect this search for records to take more than 3 hours, please do not proceed. Contact our office immediately.

Thank you.

Erin Towner

FOI Analyst Information Management and Strategic Initiatives, Management Services Division T: 778 698-1564 | E: Erin.Towner@gov.bc.ca

Providing services to:

The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing; The Ministry of Jobs, Economic Development and Competitiveness; The Ministry of Labour; and The Ministry of Tourism, Arts and Culture.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 14, 2020 4:42 PM

To: White, Christine MAH:EX; Rayner, Jena MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Zero Ceiling Visits the Legislature

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

----- Original message ------From: "Gustafson, Lindsey"

Date: 2020-02-14 4:29 p.m. (GMT-08:00)

To: "Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX"

Subject: FW: Zero Ceiling Visits the Legislature

Good afternoon,

I'm emailing you on behalf of constituents of MLA Jordan Sturdy to request meetings with Ministers Selina Robinson, and if possible he would also like to attend. As I have received out of office notices from them both I'm sending this request to you for immediate review since they'll be in town February 25-26th meeting with the Ministry of Social Development & Poverty Reduction.

If there's anything else you'd require, please let me know.

Thank you,



Lindsey Gustafson

Sessional Assistant MLA Jordan Sturdy MLA Marvin Hunt BC Liberal Caucus T: 250-952-0779

E: Lindsey.Gustafson@leg.bc.ca

From: Sean Easton < Sean@ZEROCEILING.ORG > Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2020 4:50 PM

To: Sturdy.MLA, Jordan < <u>Jordan.Sturdy.MLA@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Cc: Chris Wrightson <chris@ZEROCEILING.ORG>; Bentley, Nicola <Nicola.Bentley@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Zero Ceiling Visits the Legislature

Hi Jordan and Nicola,

Chris and I will be coming to Victoria for February 25 and 26 to have some meetings with the Ministry of SDPR and would be interested in coming to question period on the 25. Also, could you help set up meetings with the Ministers Selina Robinson and Katrine Conroy. We believe the work we do directly relates to the mandate of their ministries and would like to better understand how ZC could be supported by their offices. Thanks.

All the best!

Sean Easton

Co-Executive Director
Zero Ceiling Society of Canada
604.902.4253

zeroceiling.org

#zeroceiling #iliveoutside

My normal work days are Monday - Thursday.

Want to help us fight youth homelessness? **Donate now** to transform lives



From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 14, 2020 12:56 PM

To: Rayner, Jena MAH:EX; White, Christine MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Staff Orientation and Training Confirmed for Feb 25-27

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

------ Original message -------From: "Parte, Maura PREM:EX"

Date: 2020-02-14 12:44 p.m. (GMT-08:00)

To: LP Senior Ministerial Assistants

Cc: "Hockin, Amber PREM:EX", "Geary, Vanessa PREM:EX", "Wade, Debbie PREM:EX", "Loubert, Danny PREM:EX"

Subject: Staff Orientation and Training Confirmed for Feb 25-27

Hello,

Further to my email from last week (pls see below) an orientation session for all new political staff is now confirmed for Tuesday, February 25 to Thursday, February 27.

The first workshop is scheduled for 11:30AM Tuesday morning to facilitate travel that morning. Return travel should be planned for after 4:00PM on the Thursday.

<u>Please note that this training is not only for Executive Assistants</u>. Ministerial Assistants and Senior Ministerial Assistants are encouraged to attend. A detailed agenda will be distributed by the end of next week and all political staff are invited to attend individual sessions where they feel they would benefit from additional learning. As you can see from the list below we have added new training components.

Also, all new and existing employees are required to take Information Management 117 in person so that is scheduled for the morning of Wednesday, February 26 from 10:00-11:30AM, a calendar invite will follow. Danny Loubert will be communicating directly with employees in your office who have not yet taken this course as we need to get full compliance.

Thanks everyone for encouraging participation and please let me know if there are any questions.

Have a good long weekend,

Maura

From: Parte, Maura PREM:EX
Sent: February 7, 2020 9:05 AM
To: LP Senior Ministerial Assistants

Cc: Hockin, Amber PREM:EX; Geary, Vanessa PREM:EX; Wade, Debbie PREM:EX

Subject: Orientation for New Staff - Reply needed please

Good morning,

With several new staff joining the team within a few weeks we are organizing a staff orientation and training session for February 25-27 here in Victoria.

We expect all new staff to attend, including Executive Assistants who are not based in Victoria. We will start later on the 25th to allow staff to travel that morning.

We could also consider the following week, March 2-6 which is the week before the 2 week break and the 4th week of session. The break weeks won't work as staff may need to support travelling ministers during that time.

Please let me know by the end of today if February 25-26 works for your office or if March 3-5 is preferred.

We will also open up individual sessions to all staff who are interested.

Thank you,

Maura

Proposed topics for orientation/training session:

Welcome and Q and A with Deputy Chief of Staff

Records Management (mandatory – CITZ Ministry staff)

Oath Ceremony/Ethics/HR

Minister Staffing

Digital Media and Photography

Media Support

BC's Political Landscape

Building Inclusive Workplaces

Correspondence and Case Work

Overview of Confidence and Supply Agreement and Secretariat

Overview of UNDRIP Legislation in BC

Maura Parte

Human Resources Director

Office of the Premier

778-698-9278

Maura Parte

Human Resources Director

Office of the Premier

778-698-9278

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 12, 2020 3:17 PM

To: 'David Hutniak'

Subject: RE: New Westminster "renoviction" Supreme Court Decision

Hi David,

Thanks for reaching out on this – Minister Robinson is aware of the ruling, and ministry staff will be taking a look at both the decision and any implications flowing from it. I'll make sure that I share your concerns with them so they can take them under consideration as part of that review.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: David Hutniak

Sent: February 12, 2020 12:21 PM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: David Hutniak

Subject: New Westminster "renoviction" Supreme Court Decision

Hi Craig. Trust you are well.

Not sure the whether the Minister has see the attached decision (just came out). It begs the question, does this means every municipality will establish their own RTA? This is very concerning. It strikes us that Minister Robinson (maybe Attorney General Eby) should be making a public statement about this because of the broader implications for Provincial versus municipal jurisdiction.

By way of background, this case was pursued under the guise of renovictions, but really it was about whether municipalities should be allowed to pass their own landlord-tenant law under the guise of business regulation.

The lawyer argued that municipalities lost their ability to do so decades ago when their express powers were repealed and replaced by the Residential Tenancy Act. They argued that the RTA is a complete code and that municipalities lack jurisdiction to create their own landlord-tenant law, and they pointed out the tremendous difficulties that would result if the law varied municipality by municipality. This was all dismissed. The Court essentially found that a municipality's powers to create bylaws are so broad that it includes the ability to legislate in this area.

It's a pretty serious result in our view because it opens the door to municipalities creating their own bylaws of any kind under the guise of business licensing. I think it means that nothing stops a municipality from creating, for example, vacancy control. I know the Minister appreciates how devastating vacancy control would be to our sector. I'm not clear how this decision by the Court benefits tenants, or landlords, if tenancy laws start to vary city by city. It is hard enough for everyone to keep track of a single province wide RTA.

I'd appreciate any immediate comments that the Minister might have and, as I stated, I feel that it is important that Minister Robinson, and possibly the Attorney General, seriously consider making a public statement on the matter to avoid the undermining of Provincial authority over residential tenancies, and potentially well-beyond that.

Thank you in advance for your assistance.

David Hutniak Chief Executive Officer

LandlordBC - BC's top resource for owners and managers of rental housing

Phone: 604.733.9440 ext. 202 | Fax: 604.733.9420 | Mobile: 604.644.6838

Email: davidh@landlordbc.ca Website: www.landlordbc.ca





The information contained in this message is privileged and intended only for the recipients named. If the reader is not a representative of the intended recipient, any review, dissemination or copying of this message or the information it contains is prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please immediately notify the sender, and delete the original message and attachments.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX Sent: February 12, 2020 1:03 PM

To: 'Stephen Tyler'

Cc: Chet Phillips; White, Christine MAH:EX

RE: GVAT research Subject:

Thanks for following up Stephen.

Glad to hear things are moving along well - if you could please send a formal invitation and some details about the evening, we will look into what is possible with the Minister's schedule for the 27th. In the meantime, I'll have Christine work with you to coordinate a time for a meeting with the Minister in March.

Take care, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Stephen Tyler

Sent: February 12, 2020 10:33 AM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Chet Phillips

Subject: Re: GVAT research

Hi Craig,

An update on this file and a follow-up request.

We have confirmed a meeting with three Directors from the Housing Policy Branch on Tuesday next week, and will use that opportunity to become better informed about the status of current provincial housing policy initiatives and the ministry's views on further action. Thanks for your support in helping arrange this.

As followup to that meeting, we would like to meet briefly with the Minister, sometime before the middle of March (and preferably sooner rather than later).

We would also like to invite the Minister to attend GVAT's Founding Assembly, which is scheduled for the evening of April 27 at First Metropolitan United Church. The Founding Assembly will convene representatives of all GVAT's member organizations to announce our support for innovative local responses to address Housing affordability and Mental Health and Addiction issues in Greater Victoria. We will send a formal invitation soon, if you think the Minister might be able to attend.

Please feel free to call me if you have guestions.

Thanks and best wishes,

Stephen Tyler

s.22

From: "Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX" < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Date: Wednesday, January 29, 2020 at 5:39 PM

To: 'Stephen Tyler's.22

Cc: "White, Christine MAH:EX" < Christine. White@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: GVAT research

Hi Stephen,

Thanks for following up, and for flagging this for mes.22

I've had a chance to talk with Minister Robinson about this, and she'd be interested in finding a time to have your group come in for a meeting while the Legislature is in session, which resumes in the next few weeks. That will provide an opportunity for her to hear what you're seeing at the local level right now, and also for her and staff to talk a bit about some of our efforts on those fronts.

I've copied Christine in my office here who will be in touch to coordinate scheduling, but I'm also happy to have a quick chat at some point if you'd like to talk ahead of that meeting. Let me know, and we can set that up as well.

Take care, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Stephen Tyler s.22

Sent: January 28, 2020 9:53 AM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: GVAT research

Dear Craig,

Just following up on our brief conversation s.22

I would like to get your advice on Housing Policy contacts in the ministry, to arrange an interview with them involving myself and a couple of other GVAT (Greater Victoria Acting Together) volunteers. Our purpose is to explore the status of recent Ministry initiatives addressing housing affordability, and emerging policies in this field. GVAT's focus is on the housing priorities for vulnerable groups in greater Victoria. Among the concerns we might wish to discuss:

- We would like to encourage greater local application of the provincial Rapid Response to Homelessness program, but we wondered if that program was now fully subscribed?
- Policies to support affordable rental housing
- Policies supporting tenants
- Increased variety of housing tenure choices, including co-ops and co-housing

As you may know, GVAT is a relatively new organization whose members are civic organizations in Victoria: faith based organizations, non-profits, unions and others, who have come together to work for positive social changes in our community.

We have already met with housing developers and many service providers in the community, and would appreciate the opportunity to meet with Ministry staff to become better informed about existing and planned responses to these issues.

Ultimately, GVAT expects to prepare some public recommendations and seek the response of local and provincial political leaders. We would be happy to work with you and your office further on this matter.

Best wishes, Stephen Tyler s.22

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 12, 2020 9:17 AM

To: White, Christine MAH:EX

Cc: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX; FIN FSA MIN OFF, FIN FSA MIN OFF FIN:EX

Subject: RE: December PCARD

Approved – apologies for the delay on this one.

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: White, Christine MAH:EX **Sent:** February 4, 2020 3:42 PM **To:** Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX; FIN FSA MIN OFF, FIN FSA MIN OFF FIN:EX

Subject: RE: December PCARD

Craig,

Just bumping this as they have not yet received approval.

Thanks,

Christine White

Administrative Coordinator to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Room 310, Parliament Buildings

Cell: 250.812.8894 | Office: 778.974.6045



Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: White, Christine MAH:EX Sent: January 27, 2020 3:56 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX < Patricia. Laird@gov.bc.ca >; FIN FSA MIN OFF, FIN FSA MIN OFF FIN:EX

<<u>FINFSAMINOFF@gov.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: December PCARD

CCing the right FIN this time 🔞

Christine White

Administrative Coordinator to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Room 310, Parliament Buildings

Cell: 250.812.8894 | Office: 778.974.6045



Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: White, Christine MAH:EX Sent: January 27, 2020 3:45 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Laird, Patricia FIN:EX < Patricia.Laird@gov.bc.ca >; 'FIN IMB Service Desk Automailer'

<FIN.IMBServiceDeskAutomailer@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: December PCARD

Hello,

Please see my December PCARD attached along with receipts. One missing as it was a return, apologies.

Please reply all with your approval.

Thanks,

Christine White

Administrative Coordinator to the Honourable Selina Robinson Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Room 310, Parliament Buildings Cell: 250.812.8894 | Office: 778.974.6045



Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject:	Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX February 11, 2020 12:57 PM 'Adam Lynes-Ford' Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX RE: Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC
	en there are two of us on this end will be for us to use the speakerphone in the office here – mber to call, we'll dial you from it.
Thanks, Craig	
Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistar Minister of Municipal Aff C: 250-213-3187 E: <u>craig.ashbourne@gov.b</u>	airs and Housing and responsible for Translink
From: Adam Lynes-Ford Sent: February 11, 2020 1 To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH Cc: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX Subject: Re: Meeting Requ	H:EX
That works great. Talk wit	h you both on Friday at 11:15.
What's the best number to	o reach you both at?
Thanks, Adam	
On Tue, Feb 11, 2020 at 1	2:17 PM Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < <u>Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca</u> > wrote:
Hi Adam,	
My colleague Jayne shou	ld join this too, but she can only make it for 1115. Any chance that would work on your end?
Craig	
Craig Ashbourne	
Senior Ministerial Assista	int

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187		
E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca		
From: Adam Lynes-Ford <alynesford@gmail.com> Sent: February 10, 2020 7:08 PM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca Subject: Re: Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC</alynesford@gmail.com>		
Hi Craig,		
No problem at all, I know how busy you all are! That would be great to have a quick chat on Friday at 9:30am, thanks. I'll call you at your cell number below unless there's a better number to reach you at.		
And sounds good, I'll work with the admin team on a meeting date.		
Thanks and talk soon,		
Adam		
On Mon, Feb 10, 2020 at 9:27 AM Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca > wrote:		
Hi Adam,		
Apologies for the delay – this got missed in the pre-session prep. I know our admin team is working on scheduling meetings for the Minister this spring, so I'll let them work with you on timing for that meeting, but in the interim, I'd be happy to have a quick call to chat about the program. Are you free this Friday? I have a window at 9:30, or at 11:15, if either of those work for a call on your end.		

Thanks,
Craig
Craig Ashbourne
Senior Ministerial Assistant
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink
C: 250-213-3187
E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca
From: Adam Lynes-Ford <alynesford@gmail.com> Sent: January 24, 2020 10:54 AM</alynesford@gmail.com>
To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca > Subject: Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC
Subject. Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC
Hello Craig,
Hello Craig,
I'm writing to follow up about our below request to meet with Minister Robinson about building retrofit programs
called Property Assessed Clean Energy (<u>PACE</u>).
We would very much appreciate the opportunity to meet with the Minister at her earliest convenience. Is there a time that would work best for her?
In the meantime I'm available anytime to have a quick conversation with you about the program if that would be
useful. My cell is 250-538-2317.
Thanks very much Craig,
Adam Lynes-Ford
(250) 538-2317

PACE BC, Steering Committee Member		
Catherine White Holman Wellness Centre, Board Co-Chair		
From: Amy Lubik [mailto:alubik@portmoody.ca] Sent: Friday, December 20, 2019 11:24 AM To: Robinson.MLA, Selina < Selina.Robinson.MLA@leg.bc.ca > Cc: katie@forceofnaturealliance.ca; alynesford@gmail.com; s.22 Subject: Meeting Request Regarding Property Assessed Clean Energy in BC		
Good Afternoon Minister Robinson and Team,		
I'm writing to request a meeting with Minister Robinson at her earliest convenience. I'm a volunteer and founding member of <u>PACE BC</u> - a coalition of organizations advocating for the adoption of <u>Property Assessed Clean Energy in British Columbia</u> . My colleague Katharine Harrison met you at UBCM and spoke briefly with you about our initiative.		
I'm writing to request a presentation meeting, preferably within the Tri-Cities office, to share a brief overview of PACE programs and discuss the prospective adoption of property assessed clean energy legislation in BC. I will be accompanied by my colleagues Sandra Baron of Go Wild Solar Solutions, Katharine Harrison of Force of Nature Society and Port Coquitlam City Councillor Laura Dupont.		
We would be happy to provide more information about our organization, PACE financing, or PACE legislation.		
Sincerely,		
Amy Lubik		
Port Moody City Councillor		
I respectfully acknowledge that I live, work, and play on unceded Coast Salish Territory, the traditional territories of the Kwikwetlem x ^w məθkwəýəm (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish), and Səliĺwəta l (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.		

Iron & Earth, Director of Innovation & Energy Policy

This response is provided by Councillor Lubik and may not reflect the City of Port Moody's official position or that of Council.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message, including any attachments, contains information intended for a specific individual and purpose. It is the property of the City of Port Moody and should be treated as confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and destroy all copies of this e-mail and any attachments. Please be advised that correspondence with any government body, including City of Port Moody Council and staff, is subject to disclosure under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.

--

Adam Lynes-Ford

(250) 538-2317

Iron & Earth, Director of Innovation & Energy Policy

PACE BC, Steering Committee Member

Catherine White Holman Wellness Centre, Board Co-Chair

--

Adam Lynes-Ford

(250) 538-2317

<u>Iron & Earth</u>, Director of Innovation & Energy Policy
<u>PACE BC</u>, Steering Committee Member
<u>Catherine White Holman Wellness Centre</u>, Board Co-Chair

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 10, 2020 7:40 PM

To: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC

Hi Jayne -

I'd like you to join this one too – we can do it in my office if you're in at 930 this Friday, or I can patch you in through my cell if not.

C

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Adam Lynes-Ford

Sent: February 10, 2020 7:08 PM **To:** Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Subject: Re: Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC

Hi Craig,

No problem at all, I know how busy you all are! That would be great to have a quick chat on Friday at 9:30am, thanks. I'll call you at your cell number below unless there's a better number to reach you at.

And sounds good, I'll work with the admin team on a meeting date.

Thanks and talk soon,

Adam

On Mon, Feb 10, 2020 at 9:27 AM Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi Adam,

Apologies for the delay – this got missed in the pre-session prep. I know our admin team is working on scheduling meetings for the Minister this spring, so I'll let them work with you on timing for that meeting, but in the interim, I'd be happy to have a quick call to chat about the program. Are you free this Friday? I have a window at 9:30, or at 11:15, if either of those work for a call on your end.

Thanks,
Craig
Craig Ashbourne
Senior Ministerial Assistant
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink
C: 250-213-3187
E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca
From: Adam Lynes-Ford <alynesford@gmail.com></alynesford@gmail.com>
Sent: January 24, 2020 10:54 AM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca >
Subject: Meeting Request re. PACE (Property Assessed Clean Energy) in BC
Hello Craig,
Use position to follow up about our below request to most with Minister Debinson about building retrafit programs
I'm writing to follow up about our below request to meet with Minister Robinson about building retrofit programs called Property Assessed Clean Energy (<u>PACE</u>).
We would very much appreciate the opportunity to meet with the Minister at her earliest convenience. Is there a time that would work best for her?
that would work best for her:
In the meantime I'm available anytime to have a quick conversation with you about the program if that would be
useful. My cell is 250-538-2317.
Thanks very much Craig,
Adam Lynes-Ford
(250) 538-2317

Iron & Earth, Director of Innovation & Energy Policy			
PACE BC, Steering Committee Member			
Catherine White Holman Wellness Centre, Board Co-Chair			
From: Amy Lubik [mailto:alubik@portmoody.ca] Sent: Friday, December 20, 2019 11:24 AM			
To: Robinson.MLA, Selina < <u>Selina.Robinson.MLA@leg.bc.ca</u> >			
Cc: katie@forceofnaturealliance.ca; alynesford@gmail.com; s.22 Subject: Meeting Request Regarding Property Assessed Clean Energy in BC			
Good Afternoon Minister Robinson and Team,			
I'm writing to request a meeting with Minister Robinson at her earliest convenience. I'm a volunteer and founding			
member of <u>PACE BC</u> - a coalition of organizations advocating for the adoption of <u>Property Assessed Clean Energy</u> in <u>British Columbia</u> . My colleague Katharine Harrison met you at UBCM and spoke briefly with you about our			
initiative.			
I'm writing to request a presentation meeting, preferably within the Tri-Cities office, to share a brief overview of			
PACE programs and discuss the prospective adoption of property assessed clean energy legislation in BC. I will be accompanied by my colleagues Sandra Baron of Go Wild Solar Solutions, Katharine Harrison of Force of Nature			
Society and Port Coquitlam City Councillor Laura Dupont.			
We would be happy to provide more information about our organization, PACE financing, or PACE legislation.			
Sincerely,			
Amy Lubik			
Port Moody City Councillor			
I respectfully acknowledge that I live, work, and play on unceded Coast Salish Territory, the traditional territories of the Kwikwetlem			
x ^w məθkwəýəm (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish), and Səlilwətał (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.			

This response is provided by Councillor Lubik and may not reflect the City of Port Moody's official position or that of Council.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message, including any attachments, contains information intended for a specific individual and purpose. It is the property of the City of Port Moody and should be treated as confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and destroy all copies of this e-mail and any attachments. Please be advised that correspondence with any government body, including City of Port Moody Council and staff, is subject to disclosure under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.

--

Adam Lynes-Ford

(250) 538-2317

Iron & Earth, Director of Innovation & Energy Policy
PACE BC, Steering Committee Member
Catherine White Holman Wellness Centre, Board Co-Chair

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 10, 2020 10:25 AM

To: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX; Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Cc: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX

Subject: Nice article about Powell River affordable housing

Some very complimentary comments from the city staff and councillors on this one as it gets final development variances.

Minister, here's the link in case you want to share with MLA Simons directly as well (or we can if you prefer).

https://www.prpeak.com/news/city-of-powell-river-councillors-supportive-of-new-affordable-housing-rental-development-1.24072054

Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 9, 2020 2:31 PM
To: XT:HLTH Ramsay, Shayne
Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX
Subject: RE: A thank you note!

Thanks Shayne - will share with MSR.

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

----- Original message -----

From: Shayne Ramsay

Date: 2020-02-09 12:29 p.m. (GMT-08:00)

To: "Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX"
Cc: "Henry, Molly MAH:EX"
Subject: Fwd: A thank you note!

FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Dominic Flanagan

Date: February 9, 2020 at 12:25:35 PM PST **To:** Angela Cooke , Sara Goldvine , Stephanie Allen

Cc: Shayne Ramsay

Subject: FW: A thank you note!

FYI, an encouraging letter to begin the week.

From: Lisa Helps (Mayor)

Sent: February 9, 2020 11:56 AM **To:** Heidi Hartman; Dominic Flanagan **Subject:** FW: A thank you note!

See below and attached. I'm not sure if this kind of thing makes its way to you. It shows that for

all the criticism JSC has received, it is also doing good.

See you both Friday!

Lisa

--

Lisa Helps, City of Victoria Mayor Lekwungen Territory 250-661-2708

www.lisahelpsvictoria.ca

"One of my most significant discoveries in the last few years is that I don't have to be right all the time. Isn't that nice? That frees you to be right some of the time. And would you like to know something else I found out? I can be right, and you can be right. We can both be right. There are two rights! And then I discovered that there are two hundred rights, that there really isn't a right or a wrong but an enormous gray area with lots of gradations. Dichotomies are distancing phenomena. Let's find out first what we have in common." — Leo Buscaglia

From: s.22

Date: Friday, February 7, 2020 at 11:16 AM **To:** "Lisa Helps (Mayor)" < LHelps@victoria.ca>

Subject: A thank you note!

Dear Mayor Lisa Helps,

s.22

that worked with her there. I wanted you to know how important that place was from the point of view of a loving mother that could do nothing but be a witness......

Sincerely

s.22

	From:	Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX	
	Sent:	February 8, 2020 7:24 PM	
	То:	Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX	
	Cc:	Henry, Molly MAH:EX	
	Subject:	FW: CHEK: Nanaimo homeless camp dismantled	
	Hi Trish,		
	Can you ask for an update from the encampment team on this?		
Thanks,			
	Craig		
Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.			
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
	Original message		
From: tno@gov.bc.ca			
	Date: 2020-02-08 5:24 p.m. (GMT	⁻ -08:00)	
To:		·	
Subject: CHEK: Nanaimo homeless camp dismantled			
CHEK (Victoria)			
	CHEK News at Five		
	08-Feb-2020 17:06		
C	copyright		
J	ok).igir.		
	<u>TNO</u>		

Request Transcript...

This e-mail is a service provided by Government Communications and Public Engagement and is only intended for the original addressee. All content is the copyrighted property of a third party creator of the material. Copying, retransmitting, redistributing, selling, licensing, or emailing the material to any third party or any employee of the Province who is not authorized to access the material is prohibited.

From:

Sent: February 6, 2020 1:11 PM To: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX; Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX; Henry, Molly MAH:EX Subject: FW: Sing Tao Daily: Affordable housing report released, Opposition criticizes government's failure on delivering target Can we send them the statement, and also a correction that the report (p10) shows 533 units completed in Q2, if the critic had taken the time to read it before attacking it? Also, any idea what his 151 units number is based on? Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink C: 250-213-3187 E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca From: tno@gov.bc.ca Sent: February 6, 2020 12:42 PM Subject: Sing Tao Daily: Affordable housing report released, Opposition criticizes government's failure on delivering

Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sing Tao Daily (Western edition)

06-Feb-2020 09:00

Copyright

target

TNO...

This e-mail is a service provided by Government Communications and Public Engagement and is only intended for the original addressee. All content is the copyrighted property of a third party creator of the material. Copying, retransmitting, redistributing, selling, licensing, or emailing the material to any third party or any employee of the Province who is not authorized to access the material is prohibited.

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 6, 2020 11:28 AM

To: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX

Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Subject: FW: Residential tenancies rules harm people with fewer resources - ideas for change

Hi Minister,

s.22 s.13

s.13

Let me know if you're good with that and we will organize the logistics.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

----Original Message-----

From:s.22

Sent: February 6, 2020 6:34 AM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Residential tenancies rules harm people with fewer resources - ideas for change

Good morning Craig,

Mira Oreck suggested your name in connection with this issue. Several ways in which the Residential Tenancies Act harms people with fewer resources have recently come to attention. I hope you don't mind me raising them with you.

A friend's daughter has been flooded out of her apartment. She has learned that she must continue to pay rent while she and her partner are displaced. (They can ultimately claim the rent back through some labyrinthine process.) She is able to move to her parents' home, and has resources to continue to pay. Her situation is not a particular difficulty.

However my friend has observed three things:

1. If a tenant has insurance, their insurance can cover the rental payments; however people without resources are less likely to have insurance; 2. Those who can't pay have their lease ended by the landlord for non-payment, even though they aren't getting the benefit of the lease; 3. It is dawning on the landlord in this case that this is a great way to get rid of certain tenants; and 4. The landlord is now dragging their feet with repairs.

Surely there is some way to provide for a cessation of residential rents at least up to say \$2,000 a month?

Meanwhile, I am, s.22 starting to ask at the board level about a Canada-wide system of tenant and landlord insurance, which I would love to chat with the right person about at the Province.

Any ideas for working to address these challenges would be very welcome.

s.22

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 5, 2020 6:01 PM

To: Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX

Cc: Ducker, Jayne MAH:EX

Subject: RE: PACE Program

Let's set up a call for Jayne and Tara and I on this please, and we can move forward from there. We have been asked for a meeting by this group, and I'd like to have this conversation before we take that meeting.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX Sent: February 5, 2020 11:16 AM To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX Subject: FW: PACE Program

Craig, IBN attached; would you like this to go forward to Minister's Council next week?

From: Andrade, Ana MAH:EX < Ana. Andrade@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: January 14, 2020 3:42 PM

To: Hitchen, Daniel MAH:EX < Daniel. Hitchen@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Wilkins, Christina MAH:EX < Christina. Wilkins@gov.bc.ca>; McCabe, Kate MAH:EX < Kate.McCabe@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: PACE Program

Dan, shouldn't this one go to you to create an eapps since the MA is asking in the MO?

From: Faganello, Tara MAH:EX Sent: January 14, 2020 3:32 PM

To: Grant, Sean MAH:EX; Brooks, Jessica MAH:EX

Cc: Edwards, Liam MAH:EX; Andrade, Ana MAH:EX; Wilkins, Christina MAH:EX; McCabe, Kate MAH:EX

Subject: PACE Program

Hi

Craig called me today and he is seeing all the correspondence items on PACE and before moving them forward, he would like a briefing note and discussion on it. Best we do this with him first (once Kaye approves) and then perhaps it will move forward to MSR, s.13

s.13

Can we have BN done (or updated as I thought we had one) and move it up in eApps as usual?

Timeline, I know we have a lot going on so please let me know what is doable?

Thanks

Т

Tara A. Faganello CPA CGA BA
Assistant Deputy Minister, Local Government Division
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
250-356-6575 or 778-698-3486

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 4, 2020 5:25 PM
To: Williams, Erica MAH:EX
Subject: FW: Onboarding new staff

Hi Erica,

See some notes below on a few of the things we had discussed. Rather than asking you to come back over on the 26th, we can likely have you wait and do both the records management and Oath pieces at the EA session in March. If it looks like that won't happen, we'll sort out another option.

Take care – great to have you on board, Craig

Craig Ashbourne Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Parte, Maura PREM:EX Sent: February 4, 2020 5:18 PM

To: LP Senior Ministerial Assistants ; LP Administrative Coordinators

Cc: Loubert, Danny PREM:EX; Wade, Debbie PREM:EX; Hockin, Amber PREM:EX; Geary, Vanessa PREM:EX

Subject: Onboarding new staff

Hi All,

With several new staff onboarding this month I am getting requests from new employees for information on Oath taking etc. – which is great they are thinking about it!

Staff are required to take the Oath of Employment during the first three months of their employment. Obligations to loyalty and confidentiality are covered when they sign the *Acknowledgement of Standards of Conduct* as part of their onboarding package sent to them on their first day.

We will schedule an Oath taking session in conjunction with an upcoming face to face session on records management, tentatively scheduled for the morning of Wednesday, February 26 here in Victoria.

We are also considering an EA session for a week in March and can include the Oath/Standards of Conduct training and records management workshop during that time – more to come on this.

Staff outside of Victoria do have the option of taking the Oath at the law courts or a Service BC Office. More information on that can be found here: https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/careers-myhr/all-employees/new-employees/when-you-start/first-three-months/oath

Administrative support staff take the Oath for public service employees and can join in an Oath taking session offered monthly in Victoria: https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/careers-myhr/all-employees/new-employees/when-you-start/first-three-months/oath

Also on records management, please have new employees take the online course immediately. The face to face course is mandatory but can be taken within a few weeks of starting.

Please look for a calendar invitation for the upcoming records management and Oath taking sessions. Also, an updated onboarding matrix will be sent out later this week as the Learning Centre is updating its diversity and inclusion course offerings.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks, Maura

Maura Parte Human Resources Director Office of the Premier 778-698-9278

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 4, 2020 1:26 PM
To: Aaron, Sage PREM:EX

Subject:FW: Statement_BCH Q2 report_DRAFT_smcaMH_FIN (002)_editAttachments:Statement_BCH Q2 report_DRAFT_smcaMH_FIN (002)_edit.docx

As discussed

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 3, 2020 2:13 PM

To: Harbord, Darren GCPE:EX; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX

Cc: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX; Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX; Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Subject: RE: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

My understanding of the numbers are:

s.13

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Harbord, Darren GCPE:EX Sent: February 3, 2020 2:03 PM

To: D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX; Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX; Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Subject: RE: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

One question from me – Strategic Context section.

From: D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX < Pamela. Dsouza@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: February 3, 2020 12:22 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Harbord, Darren GCPE:EX < Darren. Harbord@gov.bc.ca>; Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX < Trish.Rorison@gov.bc.ca>;

Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX <Sarah.Marriott@gov.bc.ca>; Henry, Molly MAH:EX <Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

Looping in Darren...

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: February 3, 2020 12:21 PM

To: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX < Trish.Rorison@gov.bc.ca >; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX < Pamela.Dsouza@gov.bc.ca > Cc: Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX < Sarah.Marriott@gov.bc.ca >; Henry, Molly MAH:EX < Molly.Henry@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

A few more updates in here courtesy of Molly, \$.13

Trish,

let me know if Sara has any concerns with being able to do any of these, and we'll set up a call.

Thanks, Craig

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX Sent: February 3, 2020 10:03 AM

To: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX <Trish.Rorison@gov.bc.ca>; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX <Pamela.Dsouza@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX < Sarah. Marriott@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: FW: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

My thoughts/comments in the attached – tracked or comment bullets. Trish, give me a call please once you've also reviewed and we can discuss and forward to Sara?

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Sara Goldvine < sgoldvine@bchousing.org>

Sent: January 31, 2020 7:27 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX < Craig. Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX < Pamela. Dsouza@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: XT:HLTH Ramsay, Shayne <sramsay@bchousing.org>

Subject: FYI: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

Hi Craig and Pam,

Here is the working draft of the AHIP Q2 report. This version should be considered a draft, as some of the content is being validated.

Best,

Sara

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX
Sent: February 3, 2020 1:12 PM
To: Robinson, Selina MAH:EX
Cc: Henry, Molly MAH:EX
Subject: Hope supportive housing

 $https://twitter.com/HopeStandard/status/1224399789300699141?s{=}20\\$

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Sent: February 3, 2020 10:08 AM

To: Henry, Molly MAH:EX

Subject: FW: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

Attachments: 07 Affordable Housing Investment Plan Report - Q2 Report - January 2020 - DRAFT for

GCPE-ca.docx

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX Sent: February 3, 2020 10:03 AM

To: Rorison, Trish GCPE:EX; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX

Cc: Marriott, Sarah GCPE:EX

Subject: FW: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

My thoughts/comments in the attached – tracked or comment bullets. Trish, give me a call please once you've also reviewed and we can discuss and forward to Sara?

Craig Ashbourne

Senior Ministerial Assistant

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and responsible for Translink

C: 250-213-3187

E: craig.ashbourne@gov.bc.ca

From: Sara Goldvine <sgoldvine@bchousing.org>

Sent: January 31, 2020 7:27 PM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX <Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; D'souza, Pamela GCPE:EX <Pamela.Dsouza@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: XT:HLTH Ramsay, Shayne < sramsay@bchousing.org>

Subject: FYI: AHIP Q2 Report - DRAFT

Hi Craig and Pam,

Here is the working draft of the AHIP Q2 report. This version should be considered a draft, as some of the content is being validated.

Best,

Sara